
1. Do you approve or condone such negative campaigning by 
anyone, including those who may vote for you?  

Response – No, I do not condone or approve of negative 
campaigning by anyone, including those who may vote for 
me.  Voters need to know the candidates and where they 
truly stand.  The negative campaigning is confusing the 
voters, which does not help anyone make an informed 
decision.  In 2018, I spoke up when I uncovered that the 
former township supervisor was misusing the taxpayer 
dollars allocated for low-income families as required to by 
law. A small group of people who benefited from his 
misdeeds has been retaliating against me for two 
years.  They are now resorting to sending mailers 
containing lies and transgressions of the former supervisor 
as a part of negative campaigning opposing my campaign for 
DuPage Township Supervisor.  A person in Florida has made 
it her full-time job to interfere with our local election 
in Bolingbrook, Illinois. Years ago, she had uncovered some 
of the same misappropriations regarding the former 
supervisor when she ran for office. These matters have all 
been reported to the authorities.  It is my sincere desire 
that the Will County State’s Attorney and the Illinois 
Attorney General will complete their investigations before 
the statute of limitation expires because DuPage township 
residents deserve justice.  Attempts should be made to 
recover the millions that the  former supervisor has 
misappropriated. 

2. If another candidate had been accused of sexual or other 
harassment, disciplined, and finally resigned from former 
employment with a state agency. Do you believe the public 
should be made aware of it, and would that person also be a 
good candidate for an elective office? 

Response: Yes, the public should be aware of a candidate 
who resigned from a state agency due to sexual misconduct 
or another harassment charge.  No, that person would not be 
the right candidate for an elective office. Mr. Marschke is 
a candidate for DuPage Township Supervisor and would 
oversee the day to day operations and responsible for 
supervising the staff. Trustee Raga and I have been 
speaking up for over a year now about the toxic work 
environment at DuPage township. We decided I should run for 
township supervisor to improve our hard-working township 
staff's working conditions.  Last month Trustee Raga and I 
attempted to get the board to initiate several 



investigations regarding discrimination and other matters 
that our legal counsel has told us are profoundly 
concerning. Our staff deserves to work in a peaceful work 
environment to provide the quality services that our 
township residents deserve.  If an investigation regarding 
allegations of sexual harassment and other misconduct led 
to Mr. Marschke's disciplinary and resignation from his 
former employer, that is deeply concerning. Voters elect 
candidates to a four-year term as a township supervisor. I 
would be deeply concerned if he were elected to a 
supervisory role at the township. It would place our 
hardworking township staff at risk, given he would be the 
person overseeing all the township operations. 


